
 
 

To: Executive Committee 

From: Gregory S. Matson, Deputy Executive Director 

Date: June 3, 2011 

Subject: Technology Committee Report 
 

The Technology Committee was chaired by Gordon Smead of the Tennessee 

Department of Revenue from December 2010 until his unexpected retirement in April.  

The position is currently vacant.   

 

 The committee met via teleconferences on December 16, 2010, and March 8, 

2011.  

  

The Commission’s computing assets and information security structures are 

appropriately maintained and operational.  Virtualization of the data center has been 

completed for all but two domain controllers and secure messaging server pending 

renewal of licenses and operating software upgrades. 

 

The website is being improved continually.  In the upcoming months we would 

like to make improvements to contact lookup, a brief bank, navigation, registration 

process (including payment processing), as well as better content management.    

 

   The Commission is still considering the three responses to its Request for 

Information for the Automated Audit Program Software Project and expects to follow up 

with the vendors in the near future, in advance of a formal request for proposals. 

 


